Bruce Hamilton, Chairman Jessie H. Roberson Joyce L. Connery

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



June 30, 2020

The Honorable Dan Brouillette Secretary of Energy US Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Brouillette:

We are pleased to recognize that the Department of Energy has awarded Mr. William Satterfield of DOE's Savannah River Operations Office (DOE-SR) under the Office of Environmental Management the 2019 Annual Safety System Oversight (SSO) Award.

Mr. Satterfield demonstrated outstanding leadership by identifying numerous areas for contractor improvements within the Savannah River Liquid Waste Program. He also volunteered to provide important technical support to the Carlsbad Field Office in overseeing operations at the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant. These and other accomplishments make Mr. Satterfield well deserving of this professional honor.

We join you and your field office managers in acknowledging the importance of the contributions made by DOE's SSO engineers and extend our sincerest congratulations and best wishes to Mr. Satterfield. We invite Mr. Satterfield to meet with our executives during his next visit to the DC area.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

c: Mr. Michael Budney

Mr. William Satterfield

Mr. Joe Olencz